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August 2008
2   7:00 pm Palestine  2nd Degree 



4   7:30 pm Stated Meeting
4   5:00 pm Ice Cream Sale At Fireworks 


11  5:00 pm  Practice Night 

     10:00 am is setup time




18  6:30 pm Steering Committee Meeting
5   7:00 pm Ladies Appreciation Dinner at Chappies 
18  7:30 pm Stated Meeting 
in Grayville hosted by West Salem Lodge #866





7   7:30 pm  Stated meeting





8   7:00 pm  Albion  3rd Degree, eat at 6:00



14  5:00 pm Practice Night




18  7:00 pm 2nd Degree, eat at 6:00




19  8:30 am 3rd Degree Breakfast, 




      degree work to follow





21  6:30 pm  Steering Committee Meeting 



21  7:30 pm Stated Meeting









No Supper Club Until October 2008
******************************************************************************************
NOTES OF INTEREST
**
Remember Kady Bowman, the young lady we sponsor in the Illinois Masonic Children’s Home in Murphysboro, has a birthday coming up on September 19.  

**
Recently the Brethren have decided to start the ILCHIP Program here in Fairfield.  The committee is chaired by Jason Barnhart with brethren Jim Hinkle and Jonah Kinsolving assisting.
**
Fall Fun Fest is not far off.  Attend stated meetings to find out more details.  

**
Remember the Coins for Children Program is a matching fund program through the Grand Lodge to benefit 

children in the local community.  Please do not forget to donate.
**
www.mastermason.com/fairfield/index.html The official website of Fairfield Lodge # 206
**
Deadline for August Newsletter Submissions: July 25

GGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGG

SICKNESS OR DISTRESS

Worshipful Brother Max Gray and Worshipful Brother Wayne Maddox are both experiencing severe health complications. Brother Claud Lamb of Anthony Doherty Lodge # 1111 in Cisne, and Honorary Member of Fairfield, is also not doing very well. Please keep these Brethren in your thoughts and prayers. 
/////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////
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“R U A MASON?
POSTCARD

In 1901, the comedy Are
You A Mason? opened on
Broadway and featured a
young Cecil B. DeMille.

In 1915, John Barrymore
starred in the silent film

version.

A Little Mason Wearing
His First Pin, Ullman
Mfg. Co., New York,

1908. National Heritage
Museum, A96/066/0871.
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Fairfield Lodge #206 A.F.&A.M.

P. O. Box 241
Fairfield, IL  62837
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

FROM THE EAST





Greetings Brethren, and welcome to this, the first monthly newsletter of Fairfield Lodge # 206. My name is Jason Kinsolving, and I have the distinct honor of serving as the Worshipful Master of our lodge for the 2008 Masonic year.


In recent years Freemasonry in general has begun to experience a renaissance and revitalization not seen for several decades, and our lodge is no exception to this phenomenon. We have brought in many new members, who have brought with them the ideas, energy, and enthusiasm to return us to the strength and vitality we once enjoyed.  As such, we have begun to initiate a series of programs which we hope will not only renew our lodge, but also strengthen and invigorate our membership and our community.


This newsletter is only one example of this, its purpose being to keep all of the brethren informed of the progress of our lodge as we continue our quest for further light in the bright new Masonic future. In this spirit, I will now proceed to inform you of the steps we have already taken in the first half of this year.


Your officers for the 2008 Masonic year are: Jason Kinsolving, Worshipful Master - Shawn Wells, Senior Warden - Sheldon Bunting, Junior Warden - Jimmy Taylor, Treasurer - Delman Bradshaw, Secretary - Dean Linder, Senior Deacon - Dan Kinsolving, Junior Deacon - Billy Simpson, Senior Steward - Don Walker, Junior Steward - Gregg Benskin, Chaplain - Freddie Vaughan Jr., Marshal - Ron Walker, Tiler.


Brother Dan Kinsolving is the editor of our newsletter. Worshipful Brother Jeff Zurliene is our coordinator for the Illinois Masonic Academic Bowl. Worshipful Brother Joe Pearce is the director of our Supper Club program.


The Finance Committee is chaired by our SW Brother Shawn Wells, and additionally consists of our TR Worshipful Brother Jimmy Taylor, our SE Worshipful Brother Delman Bradshaw, Worshipful Brother Ron Heflin, and Brother Craig Richardson.


   The Membership Committee is chaired by our SW, and additionally consists of our JW Brother Sheldon Bunting, our SE, Worshipful Brother Jerry Withrow, and Brother Brian Williams.


The Fundraiser Committee consists of Worshipful Brother Joe Pearce (Chairman), Brother John Williams II, and Brother Sheldon Bunting.


The Refreshment Committee is chaired by our JW, and additionally consists of our SS Brother Billy Simpson and our JS Brother Don Walker.


The Building and Grounds Committee is chaired by our TI Brother Ron Walker, and additionally consists of our SS and JS.


The By-Law and Jurisprudence Committee is chaired by our JW, and additionally consists of Brother David Harrison and Brother Jason Barnhart.


The Social Committee is chaired by our MA Brother Freddie Vaughan JR., and additionally consists of Worshipful Brother Lowell Tullis and Brother Terry Brown.


The Public Relations Committee is chaired by our MA, and additionally consists of Worshipful Brother Kirk Wallace and Brother Stan Garner.


The ILCHIP Committee consists of Brother Jason Barnhart (Chairman), Brother Jim Hinkle, and Brother Jonah Kinsolving.


The Steering Committee consists of the officers of the lodge, the committee chairmen, and the program directors.


Unfortunately, there is not sufficient time nor space in something the size of this newsletter to fully list the detailed information of these programs and committees, nor to adequately thank, or praise, these brethren who have worked so hard on behalf of our lodge. Therefore, if you would like to know more about these programs or committees, or if you have any ideas or suggestions regarding them, please feel free to contact the brethren listed above. Also, though these brethren will continue to toil in relative anonymity for the betterment of our lodge, it wouldn’t hurt to occasionally extend them a thank you in appreciation for all that they do to keep Freemasonry alive in our community.


Finally Brethren, we value any input you might have for the improvement of our lodge, and encourage you to come forth with any ideas you might have, and become active in your lodge. For Freemasonry is not a solo enterprise, but rather a sacred band or society of friends and brothers. As such, by improving the lodge we improve each other as individual masons, and thus, by extension, our community and society as a whole. 








			Fraternally Yours,


			Jason Kinsolving


			Worshipful Master        














FROM THE WEST





Greetings Brethren,


	Allow me to introduce myself, I am Brother Shawn Wells, Senior Warden of Fairfield Lodge #206 for the 2008 Masonic year. In accordance with the duties of Senior Warden, I serve on several committees for the Lodge, and am the chairman of both the Finance Committee and Membership Committee.


	At this time there is little to report for the Finance Committee in this our first monthly newsletter, but more information will be forthcoming in future issues. 


	Unfortunately, over the years, for whatever reason, the Lodge has lost contact with many of the members. Since the members are the Lodge, and the Lodge is the membership, this breakdown of communication has the potential to severely weaken our Lodge. Therefore, in order to rectify this situation, the Membership Committee has begun to send out a “Membership Information Survey” in an attempt to determine how your Lodge can best serve you. We strongly urge you to fill these out and return them to the Lodge.


	I would also like to remind the officers, committee chairmen, and program directors that our Steering Committee meetings are at 6:30 PM on the third Monday at the Lodge. Also, we have begun to hold regular practice nights on the second Monday at 5 PM. Brethren these practice nights are an excellent opportunity to learn about Masonry, or merely to polish your skills, in a less formal atmosphere. So, if this interests any of you, we would love for you to join us.





			Fraternally Yours,





			Shawn Wells


			Senior Warden








       











FUNDRAISER COMMITTEE &


SUPPER CLUB


Greetings Brethren,


	I am Worshipful Brother Joe Pearce, director of the Supper Club and chairman of the Fundraiser Committee. I also serve the special function of coordinating our ramp project.


	The Supper Club season will begin again in October and more information on them will be posted in these newsletters as they approach. However, I would like to say that the numbers were down for the last couple of  Supper Clubs this year. Brethren we need to have better turn-outs in order to maintain this special program.


	By the time you read this newsletter, we will have already held our July Fundraiser; selling homemade ice cream at the 4th of July fireworks. Based upon previous years, weather permitting, we should do rather well on this day. Future fundraisers are already being discussed, in particular our annual fundraiser at the Fall Fun Fest. More information will be forthcoming as the details for these fundraisers are finalized. Brethren, we do, however, need volunteers to help work at these events, especially set-up and tear-down. So, if you are interested in helping your Lodge conduct successful fundraisers, please contact me.


	Also, I am happy to report that our ramp project is underway. We are currently waiting on the schedule of the contractors to open up, but we have every reason to believe that by the Fall, we will have a ramp installed on the south side of the building.








			Fraternally Yours,


			Worshipful Brother


			Joe Pearce








ILCHIP PROGRAM





     Simply put, in a case of a missing child, time is of the essence.  The ILCHIP Program, as developed by some of our beloved brothers, basically allows parents to generate an identification package that can be disseminated to law enforcement agencies in the event their child becomes missing.  The package itself will contain a card with all the pertinent information such as address, phone number, and other such relevant information.  But in addition, the package will include a recent photo, a short video clip of the child’s demeanor and mannerisms, as well as a DNA sample.  These are all vital tools for law enforcement in the recovery of a missing child.  


     The best part of the ILCHIP program is that our beloved organization is providing this package and service to the public for free.  Our organization will provide the equipment and manpower to generate these packages for the parents.  The only cost to the parents will be about 10 minutes of their time.  A small price to pay for the peace of mind this program can offer.  


     The process for generating the package is simple.  A parent will sign up for a specified time to be at the Wayne County Sheriff’s Department.  Once there, the child will be fingerprinted, interviewed, photographed, swabbed for DNA, and videoed.  Once this is finished, the parents will be immediately given all of the information in an envelope.  The information is then erased from the computer system.  No information will be stored on the computer, so there should be no fear of any personal information being disclosed.  


     Locally, we will be promoting the ILCHIP Program on the radio and at the Wayne County Fair.  At the Fair, we will be sharing space with Sheriff Jim Hinkle, also a beloved brother.  Our space will have a sign-up sheet for parents to schedule an appointment to be at the Sheriff’s office to go through the process.  We anticipate the need for a follow-up program once the word of this program spreads.  


     I encourage all of our brothers that have children to sign up for this program.  I know my family will be on the list.  Further, if any brothers should have any questions, please feel free to contact me.  





Jason M. Barnhart, Endicott, Finch & Barnhart


PO Box 545


Carmi, Illinois  62821


Tel:  618-382-4675


Fax:  618-382-3879


Email: Jason@efblawfirm.com











FROM THE SOUTH,


Junior Warden Sheldon Bunting


     Greetings, Brethren.  I am Brother Sheldon Bunting, your 2008 Junior Warden.  Along with the duties of Junior Warden, I am a part of several committees and the chair of the Bylaws and Refreshment Committees.  


     I don’t have much to report on in this, our (Fairfield Lodge #206) first newsletter, but I would like to thank Brother Dan Kinsolving who provided the bulk of the meal for the last degree work that we put on.  Fairfield Lodge #206 knows how to put on a good feed, and we do have scheduled degree work for the month of July.  So plan to attend, help and have a good meal!  


      By the time you read this, hopefully our July 4th Ice Cream sale was a big success.  








Fraternally yours, 








Brother Sheldon Bunting














“There is no past as fast as a Past Master” – Worshipful Brother Christopher Hodapp





FROM THE EDITOR, Brother Daniel Kinsolving


   Greetings Fellow Brethren.  In the last couple years we have talked about a newsletter from the Fairfield Lodge.  At the insistence of our Worshipful Master, Jason Kinsolving, we are going to build what I believe will be a good foundation for our newsletter.  


      The Worshipful Master has put together several committees this year that instill the basic philosophy of the beginnings of the Masonic Lodge.  This will take energy and effort.  Brothers, we have that.  In recent years we have raised some fine young members.  This year most of the chairs are filled with these young eager members and I am proud of them all as I see a bright future for the Fairfield Lodge.  I will touch on a few projects without taking away from other reports in this newsletter.  


      The ILCHIP program is a very important project that will save the lives of children.  I am proud our lodge is sponsoring this program and we look for it to be a big success.  Our Lodge Breakfasts have grown and are becoming better and better.  We had our first silent auction which was a success.  The 4th of July Ice Cream project was the most successful to date.  Our Supper Club numbers have been down a bit; so I urge you, Brethren, to support the Supper Club.  We want to keep this fellowship going.  The Fall Fun Fest is not far off.  We need all your cooperation and help to make it successful; so put your name on the list to help.  


      This newsletter is a vehicle of communication for our brethren who are not active and hope it will help those who are able to become more active.  But this newsletter does not come cheap.  We will begin two programs to support it.  We will begin taking donations for ads on the back of the newsletter and there will be a section called “Newsletter Supporters” for those that donate any amount.  Over the next coming months we will continue to make improvements to better inform our brethren what is going on.  


     Remember, the Masonic Lodge takes a good man and makes him better and our goal is to have a newsletter that will live up to that.  Keep watch in the coming months as the Social Committee is going to have some surprises for us.  This is an exciting time for our Lodge.  Please join us and become a part of it.  


			Sincerely, 


				Daniel Kinsolving, Editor











SECRETARY’S REPORT


Brother Delman Bradshaw





Having just closed the membership year May 31, 2008, following is a report of the membership numbers for 


Lodge #206.





Increases in membership as follows:


	Raised 			3


	Reinstated		4


	Affiliated		2





	Total Increases	9





Decreases since in membership


	Suspended		2


	Died			8





	Total Decreases	10





This is a total decrease of 1 member.


We have on record 	23 50 Year Members


			43 Life Members


Total Membership as of May 31, 205 Members





I would like to urge each of you to attend lodge and take part in the anticipated growth of your Fraternity.  


			Delman Bradshaw











DID YOU KNOW?  


Hiram:  The gavel, when wielded by the Master of the Lodge, is sometimes called the Hiram, because as the workmen at the Temple were controlled and directed by Hiram, the chief builder, so the Master preserves order in the Lodge by the proper use of the gavel.  


	Excerpt from 


	An Encyclopedia of Freemasonry by 


	Albert G. Mackey, M.D. 33 Degree
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